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Pacific Fishery Management Council correspondence regarding recommendations for 
2022 Pacific halibut regulations applicable to the IPHC Regulatory Area 2A 

PREPARED BY: IPHC SECRETARIAT (9 DECEMBER 2021) 

PURPOSE 
To provide additional details on the Pacific Fishery Management Council recommendation for 
the 2022 non-tribal commercial directed Pacific halibut fishery, the 2022 Pacific Halibut Catch 
Sharing Plan for Area 2A, and Annual Fishery Regulations. 

BACKGROUND 
At their November 2021 meeting, the Pacific Fishery Management Council adopted a 
recommendation for the 2022 season structure of the non-tribal commercial directed Pacific 
halibut fishery. The letter transmitting the Council’s recommendation for IPHC consideration at 
the annual IPHC meeting in January 2022 was sent to the Secretariat on 1 December 2021 
(Appendix A). 
The Secretariat reviewed the letter and concluded that the transmitted recommendation implies 
no change to IPHC Fishery Regulations (Sect. 9, pt. 4) from the previous year and thus no 
additional action is required. 
In a separate letter dated December 1, 2021, the Pacific Fishery Management Council also 
informed the IPHC about the recommendations for the 2022 Pacific Halibut Catch Sharing Plan 
for Area 2A and Annual Fishery Regulations (Appendix B). The request for adoption of 
regulations consistent with these recommendations will be transmitted to National Marine 
Fisheries Service (NMFS). 

APPENDICES 
Appendix A:  Letter from the Pacific Fishery Management Council dated December 1, 2021, 
regarding Council Recommendations for the 2022 non-Tribal Commercial Directed Halibut 
Fishery in Area 2A 
Appendix B:  Letter from the Pacific Fishery Management Council dated December 1, 2021, 
regarding Pacific Council Recommendations for the 2022 Pacific Halibut Catch Sharing Plan for 
Area 2A and Annual Fishery Regulations 
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APPENDIX A 
LETTER FROM THE PACIFIC FISHERY MANAGEMENT COUNCIL DATED DECEMBER 1, 2021, REGARDING 
COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE 2022 NON-TRIBAL COMMERCIAL DIRECTED HALIBUT FISHERY 

IN AREA 2A 
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APPENDIX B 
LETTER FROM THE PACIFIC FISHERY MANAGEMENT COUNCIL DATED DECEMBER 1, 2021, 

REGARDING PACIFIC COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS FOR THE 2022 PACIFIC HALIBUT CATCH 
SHARING PLAN FOR AREA 2A AND ANNUAL FISHERY REGULATIONS 
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